
 

 

 

Detectives Need the Public’s Help with Missing Person Cold Case  

October 17, 2019 

 

The Washington County Sheriff’s Office is asking for the public’s help 

with a missing person cold case.  

Tomorrow marks three years since 69-year-old Dane Davis was last 

seen by anyone. Mr. Davis’ wife, Zarita Davis, and brother, Shawn Davis, 

have actively worked with detectives from the Violent Crimes Unit to help 

bring him home. 

Mr. Davis was last seen on October 18, 2016, outside his residence in 

the 21500 block of SW Jay Street in Aloha. He is approximately 5’6” tall 

and weighs about 180 lbs. He has a small scar on the right side of his head and another small scar on 

his right knee. 

Prior to his disappearance, Mr. Davis became increasingly unable to care for 

himself. His family was working with a local non-profit agency to locate a secure 

facility for him. It was during this brief window of time that Mr. Davis went 

missing. 

Mr. Davis retired from Wells Fargo. He enjoyed walking and would frequently 

walk to the Hillsboro Promenade shopping center, visiting both the Wendy’s 

restaurant at 7530 W Baseline Road, as well as the Albertson’s store at 7500 

SW Baseline Road. 

Anyone who has had contact with Mr. Davis since October 18, 2016 or has any 

information on this investigation is asked to contact Detective Robert 

Rookhuyzen at 503-846-2673.  
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